
Dear Praying Friends,        July – August 2021 
 
Praise the Lord!  Thank you for praying.  Cathy’s hysterectomy on 
July 14th was a success as they were able to remove all the cancer.  
No further treatment was necessary.  We appreciate our sisters, 
Susan, and Linda, for coming to help take care of us through the 
surgery and beyond.  Cathy’s mom is still with her sister, Susan in 
South Carolina for which we are grateful. 
 
The July Preacher’s Fellowship was such a blessing with Brother Jeff Amsbaugh 
preaching.  It was attended well by several new pastors.  Everyone looks forward 
to these meetings each month. 
 
One of the young men of our church has moved to continue his education at 
Purdue University.  But the Lord has brought a new family from New Jersey who 
are visiting our services and praying about joining with us at Vision. 
 
In our last prayer letter, we asked you to pray for Missionary Ben Millican’s health 
needs.  On July 20th we received the news that he had been perfectly healed, as 
the Lord called him home.  The celebration of his life and ministry was July 29th.  
We were blessed to share a small part in his service at the interment.  The service 
was more like a revival than a funeral.  Brother Ben was a good friend and co-
laborer with USA East.  Please pray for his wife, Belinda as she makes this difficult 
transition in her life.  Please continue to pray for Brother Jerry Nye as he has 
begun cancer treatments. 
 
After returning from the funeral in Alabama I became sick and tested 
positive for Covid.  A few days later Cathy became sick as well.  God was 
merciful as she became increasingly sick, I was recovering.  She was sick 
the entire month of August.  We took her to the ER on three different 
occasions.  Many of you have been praying for us.  She is recovering but 
has not regained strength or stamina and is still using oxygen most of the 
time.  We are grateful that the Lord has seen fit to bring her through and 
we know that complete healing will come in time.  Due to our bout with 
Covid and her care we will not be able to preach the mission conference 
in September.  We do, however, look forward to things getting back to 
normal as the Lord allows. 
 
Please continue to pray that God will open the door for us to have a permanent meeting place for 
Vision Baptist of Crestview Florida.  Until then we are meeting in a real estate office of one of our 
members. 
 
We appreciate all of you who support us with prayer and finances.  Thank you to those who sent 
special offerings to help with our medical expenses.  We pray God will bless each of you as we serve 
Him until He comes. 
 
 

 Looking Unto Jesus,  
 

      James and Cathy Hansard 

 

 

 

 

 

 


